San Luis Obispo County Commission on the Status of Women

Regular Meeting Minutes

A meeting of the San Luis Obispo County Commission on the Status of Women was held on 

August 2, 2021. This meeting was held by Zoom, and Andrea Chmelik, Chair called the meeting 

to order at 5:33 pm. 

Guests – Raechelle Bowlay, Wendy Wendt, Kris Roudebush

Members of the Commission Present or Absent:  
Roll Call

	Commissioner (Initials)
	District
	Present
	Excused
	Absent

	Nancy Fiske 
	1
	X
	
	

	Meghan Madsen 
	1
	
	X
	

	OPEN SEAT  
	1
	
	
	

	Paulla Ufferheide
	2
	
	X
	

	Dixie Walker 
	2
	
	X
	

	OPEN SEAT
	2
	
	
	

	Beverly Abrah Younger 
	3
	
	X
	

	Andrea Chmelik
	3
	X
	
	

	Victoria Condor-Williams
	3
	X
	
	

	Kathy Veder 
	4
	X
	
	

	Stacy Meko 
	4
	
	X
	

	Deb Geaslen 
	4
	X
	
	

	Franny Arenas 
	5
	X
	
	

	Shirley Summers 
	5
	X
	
	

	OPEN SEAT
	5
	
	
	


Speaker/Presentations
Kris Roudebush and Wendy Wendt,  First 5 San Luis Obispo County gave a PowerPoint presentation on We Are the Care Initiative.
Public Comment Period
No Comments reported
Approval of Meeting Minutes 
A motion was made by Commissioner Fiske and seconded by Commissioner Condor-Williams to approve the July 2021 minutes as amended.

Motion Passes

Treasurer’s Report 
Commissioner Summers reported the checking balance as $7,191.25. There were no deposits or withdrawals for the month of July 2021.

The Commission received $2,800.00 in April 2021, for the 2020/2021 fiscal year  operating budget. Commissioner Summers will apply the grant funds towards the 2021/2022 fiscal year operating expenses. The Commission originally applied for $3,550.00 through the Board of Supervisor District Community Grant Projects program.

County Counsel was contacted in regards to insurance coverage for the Commission. The Commission is covered by the County. Commissioner Summers stated that the Madonna Inn is not requiring a Certificate of Insurance for the Women’s Wall of Fame in 2022. 

Commissioner Summers asked if the 2021/2022 annual budget was included with the Annual Report to the Board of Supervisors. Commissioner Chmelik will contact Commissioner Ufferheide on what was included in the report. 

When the current contract for the website provider is up for renewal, Commissioner Meko will make a recommendation to change the provider. This change will need to be included in the 2021/2022 budget.

There was further discussion regarding the 2021/2022 budget and any remaining grant fund balance.

The balance may be able to be rolled into the new fiscal year. The Commission discussed whether or not to apply for more grant funds. It was discussed that the funds may be able to be used for any upcoming workshops and seminars, such as Women’s Way to Wealth.

Commissioner Summers will use the prior fiscal year budget numbers and any new line item additions 

to finalize the 2021/2022 budget.

A motion was made by Commissioner Fiske and seconded by Commissioner Geaslen to approve the financials report provide by the Treasurer, Shirley Summers. 

Motion Passes
Commissioner Vacancies 
District 1 – Supervisor John Peschong: One (1) Vacancy

District 2 – Supervisor Bruce Gibson: One (1) Vacancy

District 5 – Supervisor Debbie Arnold: One (1) Vacancy

Receive and file

Commissioners 
Vice Chair Nomination and Election
Commissioner Chmelik asked the commissioners present if anyone would like to nominate themselves or anyone else for the open position. There were no further nominations from the floor. There may be two commissioners who may want to fill the position, Commissioner Veder and Commissioner Madsen. 

This item is postponed until both commissioners are present to accept the nomination.

Bylaws
The current bylaws were approved May 9, 1975. Commissioner Geaslen has researched other Commissions across the nation and the state of California to see what their bylaw look like and what is included in them.  Commissioner Geaslen will draft an updated version of the bylaws.

Approval of a Fiscal Sponsor Agreement between South County Visitors Services and the SLOCOSW for the Women’ Wall of Fame
Commissioner Geaslen gave the commission a brief summary of how the fiscal sponsorship works. Commissioner Summers stated that in the past years, South Bay Women’s Club collected the money and then transferred  the money to the COSW to directly pay for the expenses.

A motion was made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Condor-Williams, that the COSW utilize the South County Visitor Services as the fiscal sponsor for the Women’s Wall of Fame pending approval by SLO County Counsel.

Motion Passes
Further, Commissioner Summers will include Commissioner Geaslen on all emails to County Counsel.

2022 Women’s Wall of Fame
No report 
End Period Poverty Hygiene Drive
Drive August 29, 2021
Commissioner Summers reported that Supervisor Dawn Ortiz-Legg, District 3, will do the annual public service announcement. Commissioner Veder will update the announcement and will forward it to Supervisor Ortiz-Legg.
Commissioner Walker reported that 24-30 bins were secured.  The painting of the bins will be on 

August 22, 2021. An email invitation will be going out to the commissioners. Commissioner Fiske also has two trucks that could be used for picking up and disbursing the bins.

Commissioner Summers read a letter from Director Christopher Barnickel, Director of SLO County Libraries. Mr. Barnickel will help provide library sites, Arroyo Grande, Atascadero, and San Luis Obispo for the Hygiene Drive.

Commissioner Fiske asked if Paso Robles library could be included. Commissioner Summers asked her to call them directly, as they are not part of the County Library system.

Commissioner Summers stated that ECHO previously took in all the products and was responsible for disbursing them throughout the county. Commissioner Summers would like to have one commissioner from each district be responsible for locating an organization/place to store and be responsible for disbursing the products within that district. Also, AAUW had suggested that diapers and incontinence products.

The libraries listed above will be the main libraries for drop off of products, date and time needs to be verified, and the bins need to get picked up and dropped off at the designated location. 

Panel August 18, 2021
Commissioner Chmelik has set the date of August 18, 2021 at 5:30 pm to hold the panel discussion on the End Period Poverty topic. Panel members confirmed  are Assembly member Cristina Garcia - AB367 The Menstrual Equity for All Act and Wendy Lewis, Echo President & CEO and Emma Fay, CAPSLO Teen Program Coordinator. Commissioner Chmelik will create a FaceBook Event and send out a press release along with information to the SLO County Board of Supervisors.

National Association of Commissions for Women (NACW) Annual Conference Review
No Report

Resource Page
This is ongoing

Open Discussion on Other Matters
Commissioner Summers asked about the County Redistricting. Commissioner Chmelik responded that the County is going through redistricting and this may be happening in September of 2021.

Black Women Equal Pay – Commissioner Chmelik posted information on social media that was from the California Commission on the Status of Women’s newsletters and website. 
Website
Commissioner Arenas will be uploading the agendas to the Drive. Commissioner Chmelik will forward information on the Drive and Panel to Commissioner Arenas. 

Commissioner Arenas will contact Commissioner Walker for the best procedure to upload the Resource’s Page to the Drive.

Newsletter
Commissioner Chmelik reported that social media is ongoing and the she is getting ready to send out the next newsletter.
Board of Supervisor Highlights
Commissioner Chmelik reported that the Resolution for the title change to add “Girls” is on the Board of Supervisors agenda for August 10, 2021.

Regular Meeting Adjourned at 7:16 pm
Respectfully submitted by Deb Geaslen, Secretary

Adopted by the Board of Directors in the meeting of __________________________________________

Signature of Presiding Officer_____________________________________________________________
2

